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HAMPSTEAD - The holidays are meant to be a joyous time, but that is not always the case for many people. Feelings of depression may often get dismissed as a fleeting complaint for some, while others find themselves in a serious state of loneliness. But when the signs of depression are overlooked, a problem can arise if not properly dealt with - particularly for those who experience depression already.

A free lecture on depression and the holidays is offered at the Hampstead Public Library from 10 to 11:30 am, this Saturday, Dec. 2. According to Robert Elder, a local pharmacist and one of the organizers of the lecture, the topic is aimed at people with an illness like bipolar disorder, and their families.

"The lecture is not a scientific look at depression," said Elder. "It is just a discussion on what people can do in terms of stress and how to develop coping skills."

Elder said the lecture will be given by Michael Arenstam of Saco, Maine. It will cover four different perspectives on depression and how the art of gift giving can be used as a method of dealing with the condition of holiday depression. Elder will speak to the group at the conclusion of Arenstam's lecture.

Elder, along with retired CEO and fellow Hampstead resident Ron Rossetti, formed a bipolar support group last summer, partly in response to the 1.2 percent of the nation's population who suffer from manic-depressive illness but often go misdiagnosed or without a diagnosis at all.

"The support group is really going great," said Elder. "We have had a consistent showing of 15 people every Wednesday since July. It has been a real positive for many of those who suffer from the disease."

Elder told the Tri-Town Times that one of the most effective ways to treat an incurable disease like bipolar disorder is through the use of support groups. The Rockingham Global Bipolar Support Group meets at 213 Stage Road junction, second floor, suite 9 in Hampstead from 7:30 to 9 p.m. each Wednesday. The group is meant for those with the disease and not for persons uncertain of their condition. Elder encourages those seeking a diagnosis to meet with their physicians.

According to the National Mental Health Association, stress, fatigue, finances and setting - and consequently not meeting unrealistic expectations - can lead to what many simply refer to the holiday blues. But for some people, depression during the holidays can be attributed directly to the time of year. Recent studies have revealed that as daylight becomes scarce during the winter months, people become more depressed. This also happens to be the time falling in between the Thanksgiving and Christmas holiday season.
